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WR.RPC.503.20.2022.WL 

NOTICE TO SKIPPERS No. 20/2022 

Ref.: Temporary closure of the Mieszczańska lock – fall of water level at Rędzin weir  

 

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2021, 

item 2233) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on Inland Navigation (Dz. U. /Journal Of 

Laws/ of 2020, item 1863). 

The "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław hereby gives 

notice that due to the rescue operation and the necessity to lower the water level at Rędzin weir, which 

involves the loss of the required transit depth at the sluice threshold of the Mieszczańska lock, the 

Mieszczańska lock will be closed for navigation from 4 August 2022. 

Information on the reopening of the Mieszczańska lock will be given in a separate notice to skippers. 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigation 

information) is available on the website of the "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water 

Management Board in Wrocław, in the tab CLIENT'S AREA – Hydrological and navigational situation. For 

more information, please contact the Operations Centre of ''Polish Waters'' State Water Holding – 

Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at tel. 71 32 

80 587. 


